
Permanent Closure of the Unit Block of 
King Street and the Northern Portion 
of the Strand to Vehicular Traffic

City Council

November 9, 2022



Background

• 2012 Waterfront Small Area Plan

• 2019 to 2021 – Successful closure of 100 block of 
King Street to all car traffic 

• Pilot Project – May 2022 through November 2022
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Community Feedback

1,853 responses: 72% residents, 26% employees / 
visitors, 1.5% business operators

• 91% - Very positive or positive experience

• 89% would like to see 

closed permanently

• Most popular improvements 

if made permanent
• More seating

• More outdoor dining

• Bathrooms
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• Outdoor dining in street, 
sidewalk, and parking

• Options for in-street vendors 
for activation

• Bicycle Parking 

• Programming

• Parklets

• Signage

• Bollards

Features
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Recommendation

• Schedule the Ordinance for public 
hearing on Saturday, November 12, 
2022

• Approve the Ordinance after public 
hearing
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